

January 6, 2021

Stephen D. Busey Smith Hulsey & Busey One Independent Drive, Suite 300 Jacksonville, FL 32202

Dear Steve,

This letter is a follow-up to our telephone conversation on January 5, 2021 regarding the City Council Special Investigatory Committee on the JEA report (the "Report") dated December 2020. As we discussed, the Report's account of events surrounding the June 10, 2019 meeting between the Jacksonville Civic Council and JEA senior leadership requires some clarification.

Specifically, on pages 116- 117, the Report states that John Delaney attended the June 10 meeting as a representative of Florida Power & Light (FP&L) and a guest of JEA's former CEO, Aaron Zahn. That is not correct. In fact, Mr. Delaney attended the meeting in his capacity as Chair-Elect of the Jacksonville Civic Council. He was not invited by Mr. Zahn. More importantly, neither Mr. Delaney nor the firms he works with – Rogers Towers and The Fiorentino Group – were engaged by FP&L at the time of that meeting. In addition, Mr. Delaney is referenced in the Chronology, page 109, and Exhibit D, page 117.

In the months after the June 10, 2019 meeting, Mr. Delaney and his respective firms were engaged by FP&L. Following that engagement, and pursuant to JCC's Conflict of Interest policy, Mr. Delaney did not attend or participate in any JCC meetings or discussions regarding JEA until the Civic Council's position was made public.

We will be happy to provide you with additional information in support of these facts. While we understand that you may be unable to correct the Report, we ask that your firm publicly acknowledge this letter and the facts contained herein.

Thank you for your time and consideration in this matter. On behalf of the Jacksonville Civic Council, we appreciate and applaud the hard work and diligence you and your team put into this very thorough Report.

Very truly yours,

Jeanne M. Miller CEO & President

KandWu ab_